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September 10, 2009 

Ginger McGovern 
ODOT Planning and Research Division 
200 NE 21 Street 
Oklahoma City, OK 73105 

Dear Ginger, 

Subject:  TIGER Grant Application 

We are in receipt of your letters dated August 3, 2009, regarding the TIGER application 
ODOT is preparing for the elevation of the BNSF Railroad in Claremore. 

Regarding the long range transportation plan, this project was included in the Roadways 
and Goods Movement elements of the Destination 2030 plan adopted by INCOG in August 
2005. The proposed improvement in the TIGER application substantially addresses the 
recommendations in the Destination 2030 plan and is therefore consistent with the plan. 

Regarding the Transportation Improvement Program, federal law requires the TIP to be 
financially constrained to the available revenue so this project is not currently on the TIP due 
to the lack of a committed source of funding.  Therefore the Transportation Technical 
Committee and Transportation Policy Committee at their regularly scheduled meetings on 
August 19 and August 27, 2009 respectively, approved a resolution committing to amending 
the TIP to include this project should it be selected for funding.  Today the INCOG Board of 
Directors adopted this resolution which is attached. 

By this action INCOG is expressing it’s support for this application which will substantially 
address safety and congestions issues in the Claremore area. 

Please contact me at your convenience if you have any questions. 

Sincerely 

Timothy Armer 
INCOG Transportation Planning Manager 




